
2019-- TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WI.
JULY TOWN BOARD MEETING

July 8, 2019
The Town Board of Sherwoodwas called to order on Monday, July 8, 2019 at 6:00 pm at the

Town Hall. All Town Board members were present including clerk& treasurer. Travis Kummwas also
present. /

This meeting notice was published in the Pittsville Record and posted in -3- places within the
township. The agenda as follows: call to order, approval of minutes by Town Board, treasurer's report,
town correspondence, reports from town officers, public comments upon recognition of chairman, specific
matters for discussion& possible action by town board in open session--grader purchase updates, gravel
bids & roads updates, ditch mowing updates, town hall furnace & town hall porch addition updates, fire
numbers - Beavers updates, township picnic updates, pay bills, set town board meeting for August 2019 and
adjournment.

Chairman Andy Cegielski called this meeting to order at 6:00 pm. Minutes of the
previous meeting were read. (There were a few typo errors brought to my attention.) After these
errors were corrected, a motion by Chairman Andy Cegielski, seconded by Supervisor Ken
Schwanebeck to approve the minutes. Motion carried. Peggi Schwanebeck gave the treasurer's
report. As of June 2019, we have $58,143.88 in the township's checking account.

UPDATES AS NOTED: Matt Weber notified Chairman Andy recently that there are
no beavers on Anderson Road. He plans on checking again this fall and possible next spring too.
The Clark County Sportsman's Club would like a Temporary One Day license to sell beer at
their upcoming picnic on July 21 st at the Sherwood Lake Shelter house. They will have a free
lunch with beer & soda. The town board unanimously agreed at a cost of$5.00 and operators
license for $1.00. After this year, there will be a license increase to correspond with our times
now. (The last license was issued in 2011). Joe Geiger contacted Chairman Andy about the
possible improvements that need to be done to the township garage. No action done at this time
though. The two passes, mowing ditches in the township are completed, but Lonny Roth still
plans on mowing in further on some township roads to clean the ditches better with different
mowers. Cooper Gas of Stevens Point will be sending a contract offer for 2019-2020 heating
fuel soon. Rent-A-Flash will let Chairman Andy know when the replacement address signs are
ready for pick-up. (Hopefully before winter.) The Township picnic is rescheduled for
September 14, 2019. The County was notified and we have that date settled. Information
collected regarding grader replacement is still being considered. No decisions have been made
at this time. The town board will keep working on this matter and discuss the payment options
including a possible down payment out of our operating funds.

PAY BILLS: Board approved checks #4013 through #4030. Our August town board
meeting will be held on Monday, Augttst 12, 2()~at 6:00 p.m. at the Sherwood Town Hall. A
motion by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Curtis Anding to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting
adjourned. (7:05 pm) A' 1'- Ad",",}i.t
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